2017 AGM Resolution and Governance Review

Background 

At the March 2017 England Hockey AGM, a resolution to review the structures within the sport was proposed and passed with a 98% majority. The AGM resolution read as follows:

“This resolution proposes that England Hockey review the sport's current governance structure across the country so that it provides the best opportunity to develop the sport; increasing participation levels and the chances of sustained success at national and international level while safeguarding participants and giving members the best possible experience in the 21st century.” 
Following this, Regional meetings were held to clarify the views of clubs and their members and a Report, including all of the views expressed, was prepared. 
A  Committee was then formed to progress consider all aspects of the Report and its progress has been reported on the Governance Review  2018 page on the England Hockey website. 
A further Consultation event was held at the Vitality Hockey Women’s World Cup that encouraged England Hockey to put in place a number of “quick wins” which had been identified and widely supported and are briefly reported below. The full text can be seen on the England Hockey website under Governance Review 2018
AGM Resolution Update 2 has now been added to this webpage.
“Quick Wins” and progress to date:-  
DISREPUTE COMPLAINT REGULATIONS 

Support for Volunteers

In 2017, following a number of high profile, complex disrepute complaint cases, the England Hockey Board directed that all difficult Disrepute Complaints would be managed centrally by England Hockey. Changes were introduced on 21 September 2018 and details of the new procedure can be found on the England Hockey website.  

However, most Disrepute Complaints (19 of 20 to date) still fall under the remit of local Associations.
JUNIOR CLUB HOCKEY 
Fill the gaps in the consultation with regards to the Governance of Junior Club Hockey to ensure consistency with the rest of the sport 
Recruitment for a Workshop took place in late September and was held on Monday 29 October 2018 at Bisham Abbey and report compiled by the end of November.  The attendees are currently reviewing the output from the Workshop. 
. 

COMMUNICATION AT ALL LEVELS 
At the beginning of the season England Hockey to compile a list of key officeholders for the 2018/19 season 
There is no central register of the key office holders at county, regional and league level. 

England Hockey has now set up a communications register, to run alongside Affiliation, and EH aims to have this completed by the end of 2018. 

Transparency 
PUBLICATION OF SYNOPSIS BOARD AND COMMITTEE MEETING DECISIONS 
England Hockey to publish committee meeting decisions alongside the established Board synopsis for 2018/19.
. 

Accountability 
FRAMEWORK AGREEMENT FOR DATA SHARING 
Lawful data sharing across the sport 
As part of affiliation for the 2018/19 season, clubs (and Leagues and Associations through the free communications register) were asked whether they wish to sign up to the England Hockey Framework Agreement on Data Sharing. A database of signatories is being compiled and managed by England Hockey  Almost 85% of Clubs signed the Framework Agreement for Data Sharing as part of their Affiliation process. Now that the affiliation window is closed, those Clubs who have not signed the Framework Agreement on Data Sharing will be contacted to try to understand why not and, where appropriate, provide advice and assistance to ensure a maximum number of signatories.
FUTURE WORK 
A number of areas have been identified as requiring review in the medium to long term. They are as follows: 

1. Technology England Hockey will create more ways for data to integrate and be shared between systems to improve effectiveness and efficiency for clubs and other users

2. Structure The future governance structure of hockey in England will be reviewed as part of this process. Any proposed structural changes, if at all, will be publicised and a period of consultation will follow. 

3 League Rules  work will be undertaken to determine where consistency in League rules can be achieved.
